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Dear President, 

 

Decisions of the Executive Committee 

Further to Urgent letter 2-23, the Specific directives of the Executive Committee, and the 

International Olympic Committee (IOC) Recommendations and recommended Conditions of 

Participation of 28 March 2023 concerning Athletes, Athlete Support Personnel and International 

Technical Officials with a Russian or Belarusian passport, and to the Executive Committee 

online meeting of 9 April 2023, please find below: 

 

1) The composition of the group appointed by the Executive Committee: 
 

El Husseiny Abdelmoneim (EGY) FIE Vice President, Chair of the group 

Aze Erika (LAT)    FIE Vice President 

Delgado Guerra Ana Irene (PAN)  FIE Vice President  

Azzi Paolo (ITA) Member of the Executive Committee  

Perovic Novak (RSA) Member of the Executive Committee  

Anthony Donald (USA)   Member of the Executive Committee 

Wang Haibin (CHN)    Member of the Executive Committee 

 

 

2) The process adopted by the FIE Executive Committee and implemented: 

 

1. The initial information collected will be provided by the Chair of the group to the 

members of the group and to an independent cybersecurity company. 

2. The cybersecurity company will provide all the findings to an independent lawyer. The 

lawyer will review the information on the basis of the IOC Recommendations and 

recommended Conditions of Participation and will issue a report with his conclusions.  
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3. The lawyer’s report will be provided to the Chair of the group. 

4. The group will study the lawyer’s report and decide which individuals can get the status of 

Individual Neutral Athlete / Neutral Athletes Support Personnel. The group will establish a final 

list. 

5. The Executive Committee will provide the status of Individual Neutral Athlete / Neutral 

Athletes Support Personnel to the individuals included into the final list. 

6. The final list will be communicated to all national federations. 

7. The FIE will contact the Individual Neutral Athletes and Neutral Athletes Support Personnel to 

enquire in which FIE competitions they wish to participate. The Individual Neutral Athletes and 

Neutral Athletes Support Personnel will have to send their requests to the address info@fie.ch  

8. In case there will be more entries of fencers than the limitations set for each FIE competition, 

the Executive Committee will make the final decision. 

 

 
The situation regarding the International Technical Officials (ITOs) will be dealt at a later stage as the 

ITOs have already been appointed until the end of the season. 

 

 

 

Emmanuel Katsiadakis (MH) 
Interim President 
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